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BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MEETING MINUTES       
CITY HALL CHAMBERS

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 7, 2017
4:00 P.M.
Present:  Mayor Scott Long; City Attorney Randi Zimmerman and Board Member and Jim Reynolds and Todd Titus
Department Heads present: Police Chief, Matt Bruss; Parks Superintendent, Adam Hall; Scott Richardson, Street Superintendent
City Council Members:   Eric Schoening, Bob Greene, Doug Adams
OLD BUSINESS
1.  Don and Peggy Fraley Property , 319 Euclid St., Mrs. Fraley reported that they are working on the foundation, jacking up the house and etc.  She also reported that they have filled out paperwork to apply for the Owner Occupied Housing and Region 3A has the application.  

Todd Titus told Mrs. Fraley to continue working on the property and was happy to hear that the property looks much better.  Mayor Long told Fraley’s the OOH application could take up to 60 days before we know the results. He told them to continue working on the project.  

Todd Titus made a motion for Fraley’s to continue working on the house/property and the City would notify them when we hear from Region 3A regarding the application status.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

2.  Jan Bailey Residence – 20 W Harrison Street.  Mrs. Bailey was not present at the meeting.  John Stephens reported that he had stopped at the property 3 times since the last meeting checking on the progress of clearing around the house and removing vehicles from the yard.  He reported that nothing the Board ordered had been done.  Mr. Stephens said the front wall of the home is buckling, the roof is in bad shape and no one is living there.  He also said Mrs. Bailey had pit bulls tied up around the house.  Mr. Stephens reported that Mrs. Bailey told him her Grandson was bringing a contractor to check the house and tell them whether they should fix it or tear it down but he had heard nothing.  He also said that Mrs. Bailey had applied for the Owner Occupied Housing Grant but didn’t qualify because she is not living at the home.
Todd Titus asked Mr. Stephens what he recommended for the property.  Mr. Stephens said he would like to see the garbage and trash around the house cleaned up and the structure demolished.  He said there is a pole building in back of the house and it is not in much better shape.  

Attorney Zimmerman requested minutes from the August 3, meeting to show that Mrs. Bailey was notified to return to the September 7, meeting and that her attorney had been present at the time of the request.
Board Member Titus commented that the situation with the home at 20 W Harrison Street has gone on too long.  .  Since Mrs. Bailey isn’t living in the structure she doesn’t qualify for the Grant and if she did, $25,000 wouldn’t be enough to fix what needs done.
Mr. Titus made a motion to demolish the structure at 20 W Harrison Street because no progress had been made to clean it up.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

3.  Justin Brooks, 1326 Adams St.   John Stephens reported that nothing has been done to the property since the last Board of Works meeting.  Mr. Stephens reported that he originally withdrew the demolition order because Mr. Brooks was working on the property but nothing has been done since that time.  Todd Titus said the Board of Works has gone around and around with Mr. Brooks with this property as well as the one on Main Street.  

Mayor Long made a motion to re-instate the demolition order at 1326 Adams Street.  Todd Titus 2nd the Motion.  Motion carried with Jim Reynolds abstaining because he was not on the Board of Works when most of the conversations took place with Mr. Brooks.

NEW BUSINESS
1.  Mike Galley, 1284 Willard Drive – Unsafe structure.  Mr. Galley was not present at the meeting.  
John Stephens, Building Inspector, reported that Mr. Galley has done a little work but he feels that Mr. Galley doesn’t realize all that needs to be done.  Mr. Galley did remove the dangerous part but the roof is still falling in.  Even though there is evidence, Mr. Galley denies that they had a fire.  John Stephens will proceed with an Unsafe Hearing.
2.  Barry Stroup, Fire Chief, permission to solicit bids for new building.  Mr. Stroup was not present because he was on vacation.   Mayor Long made a motion to table the discussion until the September 21, meeting.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.  

3.  Wabash High School Homecoming Special events application for September 29, 2017.  Mayor Long made a motion to accept the application.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

4.  Downtown Trick or Treat Extravaganza – October 28, 2017.  The event includes closing of Miami Street, Trick or Treating, costume parade, costume contest and games.  The street will close at 3:00 p.m. and the event will run from 5-8 p.m.  Jim Reynolds made a motion to accept the application.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.  
OTHER BUSINESS
None

QUESTIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE
None
REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS 

None

ADJOURN 
Mayor Long accepted a motion from Todd Titus to adjourn the meeting.
NEXT MEETING

The next Board of Works meeting will be held on Thursday, September 21, 2017, at 4:00 p.m. 
________________________________________________

Scott Long     


                        Mayor 
________________________________________________

Todd Titus




Member
________________________________________________

Jim Reynolds    



Member 
The City of Wabash desires to make reasonable accommodations to persons with handicaps or disabilities in order that all persons may fully participate in Public Meetings.  In that regard, if you need reasonable accommodations to attend and participate public meeting, you are requested to contact Human Resources, ADA Coordinator, Wabash City Hall, 202 South Wabash Street, Wabash, Indiana 46992, (260) 563-4171 between 8 AM and 4 PM at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.  Please indicate the accommodation requested and every reasonable effort will be made to comply with your request.
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